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             Governor’s Advisory Council to the Division of Substance Abuse and Mental Health

Delaware Psychiatric Center – Springer Building, Classroom 3
Thursday, March 20, 2014 - 9:00 a.m. 
Members Present: 
Jack Akester, Anthony J. Brazen, III, D.O., Dr. Helena Carter, Robert Daniels, Jim Lafferty, Jim Martin, George Meldrum, 



Susan Phillips, Joanna Rieger
Members Excused: 
John R. Evans,  Dennis Rozumalski 
Members Absent:    
Andrea Guest, Thomas Hall, Matthew Heckles
Associate Members Present:   James Harrison for Lynn Fahey, Sarah Fishman, Bryce Hewlett, James Larks, Charles Sygowski
Associate Members Excused:  Edie McCole
Associate Members Absent:    Florence Alberque, Dan Hoeftman, Connie Hughes, Bruce Lorenz
Interested Parties Present:  
   Steven Dettwyler, Nana Odoi, Melissa Smith, Joshua Thomas-Acker, Susan Starrett, Sonya Mendelovich, Gary Frankowski, Joe Schultz, Carlyle Hooff, Jeff Maddox, Mike Gavula 
	Topic
	Discussion
	Action

	Call to Order/Introductions
	Chairman Lafferty called the meeting to order at 9 a.m. and welcomed everyone in attendance.  Meeting participants were invited to introduce themselves and share their affiliation.   

	

	Review and Approval of Minutes 
	A quorum has been met to approve the minutes of February 20, 2014. 
	Minutes of February 20, 2014 were approved.  

	Chairman’s Report


	Chairman Jim Lafferty introduced Susan Starrett, executive director of the Homeless Planning Council.  Ms. Starrett gave a presentation concerning homelessness in the state of Delaware.     

	

	Director’s Report
	In Director Huckshorn’s absence, Deputy Director Melissa Smith reported  on the following:

DSAMH has awarded the PATH Grant to the Rick Van Story Center.
Peer Programs – DSAMH recently contracted with the Mental Health Association of Southeastern Pennsylvania to be the Administrative Services Organization (ASO) for the peer programs in Delaware.
Council was informed of meetings held with the Delaware State Housing Authority regarding service collaboration.
Collaborative efforts with the Court of Common Pleas regarding a SAMHSA grant application to develop a DUI court were discussed.

Steve Dettwyler will conduct a presentation next month on the Medicaid program, the PROMISE program, and the impact on changes to the state run mental health clinics. 
Updates were provided on the Network of Care website launch and negotiations concerning the transition and reorganization of the Residency Program under the auspices of Christiana Care.
Steve Dettwyler gave an overview of Project ECHO.  The goal of this project is to more fully develop medical resources in Delaware that consistently and effectively treat opiate addiction.  
	

	Access to Opioid Treatment Subcommittee
	Chairman Lafferty reported that he has been working with the Department of Insurance to discuss ASAM criteria.  Their concern is that they have the services that match DSAMH criteria.  
Chairman Lafferty reported on subcommittee efforts to address the most effective way for youth to transition to adult services.  
	

	Standing Committee Reports:
	
	     

	            Children’s Committee
	Chairman Lafferty conveyed that Dr. Helena Carter will provide future reports.
	

	            Employment Committee
	No report given due to the absence of committee representation.  

	

	            Membership Committee
	Chairman Lafferty reported that Dr. Helena Carter was appointed by the Governor as the Services for Children, Youth and Their Families representative.  Bryce Hewlett has resigned as an associate member and taken a position with the Mental Health Association of Southeastern Pennsylvania.    
	

	
Community Services Committee
	Bryce Hewlett spoke of his efforts to identify a new committee chair.  

	

	            DPC Advisory Committee
	Jack Akester reported that the committee met last week.  Greg Valentine reported on the development of the facility’s strategic plan and vision and reviewed the unit census.   There was a discussion concerning clients displaying violent behaviors while in DPC.  
The next DPC Advisory Committee meeting will be held May 14, 2014.  
	

	Old Business /  New Business 
	There was no old/new business discussed.
	

	Public Comment
	  None provided.

	     

	Meeting Adjourned 
	A motion was made that the meeting be adjourned.    Meeting was adjourned at 10:30 a.m. 
	The committee approved the adjournment.  
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